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Ministry of Long-Term Care                                                                    
 
Director 
Capital Planning 
Long-Term Care Capital Development 
 
 
11th Floor, 1075 Bay Street 
Toronto ON  M5S 2B1                               
Tel.:  416 327-7461 
Fax:  416 327-7603 
 

Ministère des Soins de longue durée 
 
Directrice  
Planification des immobilisations 
Optimisation des immobilisations dans le 
secteur des soins de longue durée 
 
1075, rue Bay, 11e étage 
Toronto ON  M5S 2B1 
Tél.:      416 327-7461 
Téléc.:   416 327-7603 

 

Via email Only 
jennifer.cornell@grey.ca 

April 8, 2021                                                                             
 
Ms. Jennifer Cornell 
Director, Long-Term Care 
Corporation of the County of Grey 
595 9th Avenue East 
Owen Sound ON  N4K 3E3 
 
Dear Ms. Cornell: 
 
Re: Expiring Temporary Emergency Licence M570-E02 for Rockwood Terrace Home for the 
Aged (Home #M570) 
 
I am writing with regards to the Temporary Emergency Licence # M570-E02 that was issued to 
Rockwood Terrace Home for the Aged effective March 25, 2020 to March 24, 2021. The Temporary 
Emergency Licence was issued to support Ontario’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
Under the Long-Term Care Homes Act, 2007 a Temporary Emergency Licence can only be issued 
with a maximum term of one year.  The ministry’s review of occupancy and vacancy rates at 
Rockwood Terrace Home for the Aged demonstrates new admissions can be accommodated within 
the home’s regular licensed capacity and that no residents will be displaced once Licence # M570-
E02 expires.  As such, the ministry is confirming no new Temporary Emergency Licence will be 
issued upon the expiry of Licence # M570-E02.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Navleen Madan, Team Lead 
via email at Navleen.Madan@ontario.ca. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your co-operation over the last year and your 
continued support of Ontario’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Michelle-Ann Hylton 
Director, Capital Planning 
Long-Term Care Capital Development 
Ministry of Long-Term Care 
 
c: Karen Kraus, Administrator, Rockwood Terrace Home for the Aged  

Mark Walton, Transitional Regional Lead, Ontario Health (West) 
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Ms. Jennifer Cornell 
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 Lynn Hinds, Vice President Strategy System Design and Integration, Ontario Health (West) 
 Shirley Koch, Director of Planning and Integration, Ontario Health (West) 

Dorothy Ginther, SAO Manager (Acting), Central West Service Area Office, Ministry of Long-
Term Care (MLTC) 

 Chandike Tennakoon, Senior Manager, Corporate Service Division, Ministry of Health 
Margaret Allore, Manager, Capital Planning Branch, MLTC 

 Navleen Madan, Team Lead, Capital Planning Branch, MLTC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


